

# OCTOBER AND NOVEMBER SECURITY NEWS

### HKSA CHRISTMAS LUNCH

#### DON'T MISS THIS EXCITING EVENT

At the lunch, members and guests mix, exchange conversation and greeting, and then share the good food and Christmas atmosphere in a very relaxed surroundings. For those who joined this function every year, it is something you should continue to attend. For those who were unable to take part previously owing to various reasons, register now and join us in wishing for a VERY PROSPEROUS 2013.

The date for the Lunch is <u>11 December</u>, <u>2012</u> (please refer to the Lunch Notice)

# STATUTORY PAY FOR 2013

The Statutory Minimum Pay was one of the subjects discussed in the Type 1 Sub-Committee on 25 October. However, the more pressing issue was the shortage of man-power. It had been a genuine headache for all operators, and caused the labour market to rise above the statutory minimum pay.

Also discussed in the meeting was the creation of a Q-Award for our guarding company members. This would provide a further deliberated effort to enhance top grade services in guarding. The Q-Award should provide our members an edge over the non member competitors. The Q-Concept should be taken forward by the Sub-Committee very shortly

### RETAIL IN ASIA AND TAPA TRAINING

The "Retail in Asia", an online marketing platform for the retail industry professionals, and "TAPA" (Transported Asset Protection Association) have invited the Association to be one of their supporting organizations for mutual promotions. This joining up will allow our members to enjoy a substantial discount rate in taking part in their on-line promotions and training courses.

## DELEGATE VISIT OF ZHUHAI SECURITY ASSOCIAITON

A Delegate of around 30 members of the Zhuhai Security Association will visit the Hong Kong Security Association for networking and exchange of views. The Delegate will arrive at the latter part of November. The Chairman and the Executive Committee have prepared a greeting to the Delegate at one of our members' conference room. The Association has also arranged for the Delegate a visit to the CPB Display Room at the Police Headquarters followed by a talk on the security regulatory regime in Hong Kong by a CPB officer

This is part of our theme to reach out and to establish a closer tie with counterparts in Mainland China...

# INDUSTRIAL ADVISORY TRAINING COMMITTEE

The ITAC is now being put into action by the ITAC Secretariat with full support from the Association and is steaming full speed ahead.. We may have to enlist support from our members for subject experts and professional comment in the preparation for the seven levels of quality standards. We will keep you fully posted in the whole process.

## PREVENTION OF FALSE ALARMS AWARDS 2011

The Award presentation took place on 9th November. This event is organized by the Crime Prevention Bureau every year to pay tribute to those companies that had achieved the lowest alarm rates per installation in the previous year.

This year, we are very proud to announce that out of the 12 award winners, 8 of them are our members.

#### CAT. D- SUBSCRIBERS MORE THAN 2000

ADT (Hong Kong ) Ltd – *Gold Award*; G4S Security systems (Hong Kong ) Ltd – *Silver Award*;

Lik On Security Ltd – Bronze Award

### CAT C- SUBSCRIBERS BETWEEN 501 AND 2000

The HSBC (Security Division) – *Gold Award*; Interconic Engineering Co. Ltd – *Silver Award* 

#### CAT B & A.

Nixon Security Systems & ISS Adams Secuforce Ltd – *Gold Award* 

CNT Security Co. Ltd – Bronze Award

The Chairman and the Executive Committee offer their congratulations to these members for a job well done.!

PREPARED BY THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR